Working with Volunteers

We don’t always consider the huge part that volunteers play in our everyday church lives. Volunteers range from Self Supporting Ministers to Church Wardens right through to the people who arrange the flowers every week. Looking beyond the church setting, there h care for the sick and disabled, to those who provide a place of safety for children after school whilst parents are at work. Often this work goes on and it is simply taken for granted. It is nearly always the case that volunteers do not want thanks or recognition for their work, they simply do it because they have a desire to help others.
The Church Urban Fund run a very informative training day called ‘Working with Volunteers’. Part of this day instructs church staff how to recognise the work of volunteers, and how to thank them for their commitment. One of the ideas is to hold a church service on their behalf and the Church Urban Fund website has all the resources that are needed to hold such a service http://www.cuf.org.uk/Pages/FAQs/Category/working-with-volunteers. These include invitation templates, service templates, and much more. Using some of these resources St Mary’s Church Hemingbrough decided to hold such a service during National Volunteers Week which this year was held the first week in June. However, the invitations were not confined to simply those who volunteer in church, but to all volunteers in the local community. 
St Mary’s worked in conjunction with Selby AVS as well as the CUF. An invitation was published in the AVS newsletter and individual letters were sent out to all the voluntary organisations in the area, as well as to all charity shops. The service was marketed as a Service of Thanksgiving. Participants were invited to bring something that represented their work and they joined in a procession at the beginning of the service carrying the object they had chosen. Participants were also encouraged to bring along information about their service and many put up information displays for networking purposes following the service. Funding from local supermarkets and a donation via the CUF meant that St Mary’s was able to provide food and a glass of wine following the service.

For the service itself, it was felt that the template provided by the CUF for non-church attenders would be the best to use. If only church staff had been invited the alternative template which was more liturgical would have been used. A lead person from Selby AVS was invited to speak on the advantages of volunteering, and the Bishop of Selby was invited to preach.
The service was well attended and many of the groups and organisations put up display boards. Following the service there was ample time for everyone to mingle and to chat about each other’s work and many exchanges of information took place. It was a really useful exercise to simply highlight the range of voluntary services on offer in the community, many of which weren’t actually known about, but which were really useful when caring for parishioners pastorally.

The service was such a success that it has been suggested that it becomes an annual event which is something we at St Mary’s are seriously considering.
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